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 Conoco Inc. 
 Baltimore, MD 
 
Site Location 

Conoco Inc. is located at 3410 Fairfield Road in the 
Fairfield district of Baltimore City.  Conoco Chemical Company 
borders the facility to the south, two small residential areas lie to 
the north and west of the property, and the eastern border is 
defined by Fairfield Road.  Groundwater and surface water flow 
north and east to the Patapsco River. 
 
Site History 

Conoco Inc. was a petroleum product storage terminal 
jointly shared by Conoco and Sunoco. 

 
Environmental Investigations 

A Preliminary Assessment (PA) of the Conoco site was completed in April 1985 by the 
Maryland Waste Management Administration (WAS).  The PA states that according to Mr. Ed 
Keough, an environmental engineer for Conoco, Comprehensive Environmental Response, 
Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA; 1980) reports were submitted for all of Conoco's 
facilities regardless of whether a site contained hazardous waste or not, in order to assure legal 
compliance.  He stated that the Conoco Inc. site never handled hazardous waste.  In response to a 
query about the cleaning of storage tanks and the disposal of leaded tank bottoms, Mr. Keough 
replied that "tank bottoms were nonreportable."  The PA recommended that a low priority site 
investigation with appropriate sampling be conducted. 
 
Current Status 

Based on the 1985 PA, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) assigned the 
Conoco Inc. site No Further Remedial Action Planned (NFRAP) status in May 1985.  Further 
evaluation, if necessary, will be addressed by the State Superfund Division. 
 
Reference   

A Preliminary Assessment of Conoco Inc., Baltimore, Maryland, prepared by the 
Maryland Waste Management Administration for the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, 
April 1985. 

 MD-110  
 Baltimore City 
 
 __________ 
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although CERCLA reports were 
submitted for the Conoco Inc. site, 
Conoco claims that the site never 
handled hazardous waste. 
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1985. 


